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EXPLANATORY NOTE

One of the primary responsibilities of government is the promotion of a just and 
dynamic social order that will ensure prosperity and free the people from poverty. 
Towards this end, the Constitution mandates that the State shall provide “a continuing 
program of urban land reform and housing which will make available at affordable cost 
decent housing and basic services to underprivileged and homeless citizens in urban 
centers and resettlement areas.”

While the past Congresses have dutifully tried to respond to the constitutional 
mandate, the national shelter program has had no considerable impact in solving the 
problem of homelessness. This may be attributed to the fact that the various shelter 
agencies, though imbued with a single purpose, have not been able to act in sync. 
Moreover, because of the many .agencies involved in addressing the problem of 
homelessness, a great number of our deserving but underprivileged citizens who desire 
to avail of housing assistance from government would not know where to go and how to 
proceed with the processing of their applications for housing loan.

For these reasons, the creation of single, strong, purposeful and highly motivated 
governmental housing entity specifically, a Department of • Housing and Urban 
Development becomes a must. The proposed Department of Housing and Urban 
Development shall serve as the primary policy planning, programming, coordinating, 
implementing, and regulating arm of the Government which will be tasked to promote, 
develop and regulate dependable networks of housing, urban planning and resettlement 
programs and projects.

Its creation will lessen the burden of the homeless by providing a single entity 
which can facilitate and expedite the availability of housing projects and loans. With a 
singular Department of Housing there would no longer be a need for a housing applicant 
to go from one government agency to another to pursue his application. The only agency 
that he would be dealing with is the proposed Department of Housing and Urban 
Development which would be developed into a "one stop-shop for the homeless."
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